Afrikaans policy guidelines


The matter of compliance and expectations around the taking of Afrikaans 1st additional language for immigrant learners is clarified below;

· The National Policy for Promotion Requirements states quite clearly that Immigrant learners may be exempt from taking Afrikaans as a first additional language for promotion requirements for a period of three years.
· This is subject to them achieving ‘Moderate Achievement’, (Level 3 is public school assessment structures), in the other language, Math and one other core subject.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]However, when considering the status of an individual pupils status with regards to his / her exemption, it is important to consider the longer term implications for that pupil. For example, if he she is in Grade 4 in their first year in South Africa, they may be exempt from Afrikaans for 3 years but if in their Grade 7 year, (and High School there-after), they will be taking Afrikaans then it is obviously in their best long term interests to master the language asap. If however, that same pupil intends taking French in Grade 7 and continuing with that in High School as their first additional language then it is clear that there is no longer term need from an assessment and promotion perspective for that child to take Afrikaans. (I would however in the case of Grade 4, 5 and 6 pupils advocate that they try to grasp the language as we are in a multi-linguistic society).
· The point above makes it quite clear that each child’s status must be viewed as a unique set of dynamics to ensure the right decision in terms of both our statutory compliance as well as the best short and longer term interests of the child.
· Rather than make decisions with parents, please refer them to the Headmaster if asked!

